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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – February 5, 2013 – 7:05PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook             

 
John Lindgren


Louise Price 
                  Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
Helen Ballou
PUBLIC SESSION:
Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Ed, it was moved to accept as amended the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 8, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by John, seconded by Ed, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Nonpublic Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 8, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Steve moved to unseal the minutes of the Nonpublic Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 8, 2013.  Ed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Helen, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Nonpublic Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 23, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Steve moved to unseal the minutes of the Nonpublic Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of January 23, 2013.  Helen seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: 
- The 2013 Budget Meeting with the Selectmen and the public on Wednesday January 23 went well.

- The budget is on track after one month.

- The town auditors are coming in the next few weeks.

Director's Report:
- Myra submitted the Director’s Report (see attached).
- The library is at full staff again.  

- The Library’s facebook page is attracting a lot of interest; 50 people have already “Liked” it.
- The elevator is not functioning, despite two visits from the elevator repairman, who has worked on it for 6 or 7 hours. 
- Myra is acquiring for free some bookshelves from the Andover, MA, public library.  She will use them to replace the existing Children’s nonfiction shelving units. 
Computers:

- Myra reported that representatives of the Sequoya Company, the town’s replacement for Russ, visited the library to check out its computers and systems.  They have responded well when the library has needed them. 
-  Ed said the library will have to compile a technology plan this year without Russ’s input.  Ed would like to investigate if Russ’s collection of computers and computer components are still available at Town Hall in case we need them.  
- Tad should be asked if a meeting is being planned to work on a maintenance schedule for technological equipment.
New Business:

Fine & Renewal Policies:
Helen made a motion to discontinue the collection of fines and institute a donation jar instead.  Louise seconded.  After discussion, Helen tabled the motion. 
Ed proposed a motion to decrease the maximum number of renewals allowed from 5 to 3.  Louise seconded.  After discussion, Ed tabled the motion.

With a policy of 3 renewals, patrons would have books for 8 weeks.  Myra will see if Atriuum can accommodate a 3-renewal maximum policy.  Ed suggested conducting a survey.  Myra said even with a “no fines” policy, patrons would be responsible for damaged and lost materials. Helen suggested that we do a survey on the NHLTA listserv; Steve will work on this.  This discussion will continue at our next meeting.

Other:

Myra will make sure that the town website points to our website’s new URL.

If anyone knows of residents who are interested in being trustees, they should invite them to a trustees meeting to see what trustees do.

There was a discussion about HB436, a bill that would allow towns to vote to place libraries under the Board of Selectmen instead of the Library Board of Trustees.  
There was a discussion about having an Open House some time after the May 4 booksale. Some ideas: invite groups that meet at the library, conduct a tour of our Annex storage, and have a raffle.  Tentative date: May 18.

Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:55; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.

The next meeting will be held on March 5 at 7PM.
Submitted, 


Steve Russo
